KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

January 21, 2006, St. John Neumann

 The meeting was opened with a prayer by Jim Heath. 

Those present:  Debbie Ferreri, Marianne Hartman, Jim Heath, Judy Holt, Chris Lucheon, Steve Pacitti, Carol Rummel, Kay Sheldon, and Father Alex Waraksa.  Angie Feltz joined the meeting later.

The Leaders Group Reunion included sharing by all present.

Secretary:  Marianne and Kay

· Marianne stated that there had been two changes to the minutes of the October 15 meeting.  One change concerned the wording for those present and the other was for the date and location of the School of Leaders.  The School of Leaders is February 11, 2006, at St. Joseph the Worker in Madisonville.

· Kay Sheldon was introduced as the new secretary.

Treasurer:  Debbie

· Written reports were distributed and discussed (attached).  A suggestion was made that the 10/20/05 entry for Donations Annual Appeal did not accurately reflect the source of the deposit.  Debbie will change this

· Financial support of National and Regional Cursillos was discussed.  A motion was made by Judy to support National by buying supplies from Cursillo Cornerstone and to support Regional by donating approximately 10% of our net donations to them.  The motion was seconded by Carol, voted on, and passed.  The treasurer will send checks to Regional for donations and for dues.

Pre Cursillo: Carol

· Many applications have been received for the March Weekend.  Discussion was held on how many attendees would be possible.  It was decided that 24 applications would be accepted with 2 or 3 applicants notified to be on call for the weekend if there were any cancellations.

· Discussions were held as to the responsibilities of the sponsors.  It was determined that these responsibilities would be stressed to them.  The letter currently sent to each sponsor will be rewritten.

· Discussion was held on applications that had been held for a while.  It was decided that these applicants would be given first priority on upcoming weekends, but that any application held for a year would be voided.   

Cursillo:  Chris

· The 4H Center in Crossville and other locations were discussed as possible sites for weekends.  This will continue to be explored.

· Chris announced the new Team Coordinators for the men’s weekends.  She will be contacting Team Coordinators for summer weekends.

· A women’s weekend will be held July 13-16.  Men’s weekends will be held June 8-11 and September 7-10.  Closings will be at 4 PM. 

· Discussion of emergency numbers for families to reach those making a weekend was held.  Chris will check on this.

· Closings at all weekends will be at 4PM with time for announcements at 3:30 PM.

Post Cursillo: Steve  

· Ultreyas at various parishes seem to be doing well.  They are well attended.  

· Parish Reps are still needed.  (Bette Purvis will represent St. Thomas the Apostle.)  Steve will work on getting more representatives from other parishes. 

· Listing of parish representatives on the website was discussed.  A link from the Cursillo website to the prayer wheel website is needed.

· It was suggested that St. John Neuman might do the Knoxville area Cursillo for 6 – 12 months.  Steve will check on this.

School of Leaders, English: Judy

· Topics were requested for the May School of Leaders.  Some that were given were grouping, the hows and whys, what part does sharing play in grouping, sponsors’ responsibilities, and apostolic failure and success. 

· Discussion was held on increasing attendance at School of Leaders and ultreyas.  Some suggestions were to end the sessions at 2 PM exactly as several people had to return for Saturday afternoon masses at their home parishes.

School of Leaders, Spanish:  
· Discussion was held as to how the Spanish School of Leaders could be implemented.  No definite decisions were reached.

Spiritual Director:  Father Alex
· Father Alex will be attending the Spiritual Directors and Lay Leaders meeting in Memphis on April 29, 2006.

Lay Director:  Jim 

· Suggested that we could have more deacons do talks at weekends.

· Would like to have more seminarians attend weekends.  This was discussed with the Bishop who agreed that this was a good idea.

· An editor for the Rooster Crow is still needed.

· A list of action items will be e-mailed to all secretariat members.

Old Business

· Everyone was asked to consider articles for future editions of the Rooster Crow.

· The Grand Ultreya will held March 11 at Our Lady of Fatima in Alcoa.

The meeting was closed with prayer led by Fr. Alex. 

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING ON APRIL 8, 2006 

  OUR LADY OF FATIMA, ALCOA .

                                                       Respectfully submitted,

                                                        Kay Sheldon

